
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

17 August, 2021 

CIRCULAR 36 of 2021 
 
TO: ALL CLUBS 
 

RE: 2021 Nationals 
 
Bowls Australia has today announced that the 2021 Nationals will not be played in October of 2021. 
The decision has been made due to the continuing restrictions from COVID-19 and the uncertainty 
surrounding travel over the coming months.  
 
As part of the decision the Australian Champion of Champions and the Australian Championships 
have been postponed to April 2022, while the other remaining events (Australian U-18 
Championships, Australian Multi-Disability Championships, Australian Senior Sides Championships, 
and Australian Sides Championships) have been cancelled outright.  
 
The postponed events will now run as follows at Broadbeach Bowls Club on the Gold Coast; 

- Australian CoC: April 23 and 24, 2022 
- Australian Championships: April 26-29, 2022 

 
While the news may come as disappointing to some, Bowls ACT will endeavour to support those 
affected by the decision.  
 
We would like to take the opportunity to remind Bowls ACT members to continue their efforts in 
supporting the community by adhering to all health directives in your local area. We will continue 
our efforts to bring bowls back as strong as ever on our return.  
 
Stay safe and well and we’ll see you back on the greens when we can.  
 
Ciaran O’Rourke 
 
Executive Officer 


